Boned: improvement projects could make pollution, noise thing of past at Formentera power plant
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Earlier today, Alejandra Ferrer and Daisee Aguilera, Formentera's councillors of land and
environment, respectively, held a meeting with Joan Boned, regional minister of land, energy
and transport; Joan Groizard, director general of the Balearic office in charge of tackling energy
and climate change issues; and different representatives from the Es Ca Mari neighbourhood.
At the gathering Minister Boned detailed the different actions planned by the Palma
administration to take aim at the perennial buzzing, pollution and emissions that have long
plagued the area around the power station.

At present, Palma envisions modifying the site's noise abatement technology, updating the
generators used at the plant, installing a system of noise absorption within the plant itself and
building a single, eight to ten metre smokestack. The regional minister promised a return visit
before summer in order to ensure plans remain on track.

Councillor Aguilera said the Govern's proposed solution, which will be in place by summer
2016, is sufficient until a more definitive fix can be found. Lina Mayans, secretary of the Es Ca
Mari neighbours' association, indicated she is pleased with the anticipated measures, while
noting the group's greatest cause for concern remains pollution levels in the area.

Anger over cuts in power service

Boned expressed his anger over the service cuts that have hit Formentera since the year
began. According to the minister, inclement meteorological events cannot be used as an excuse
because the power company should be able to predict them. Boned made assurances his
department has already demanded the company provide explanations for the service
interruptions and take the necessary steps to avoid their continued occurrence.




